Minutes of the Kettleburgh Ordinary Parish Council Meeting
held in Kettleburgh Village Hall on Thursday 10" November 2022 at 19.30

The following business was transacted:

1.Welcome by Chairman Clir E Jardine
The meeting started at 19.30

Minute No. and
Actions

2. Present: Councillors Jardine (EJ), Chairman, ) Duckham (JD), Vice Chairman, P Winder (PW), R
Booth (RB), Clir S Poacher (SP)

Attending: One member of the public, Sonia Frost Clerk/RFO, District Clir E Bryce

Apologies for absence: - D Thomas (DT) - accepted

K2022090

3. Members’ Declaration of Interests regarding agenda items

None
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4. Requests for Dispensations

None

K2022092

5 Approval of Minutes

The Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday g7 September 2022 were
approved as a true and correct record, and were signed by the Chairman.

The Ordinary meeting scheduled for Thursday 13" October had been postponed due to illness.

K2022093

Council resolved to bring forward the Agenda Item 7. Public Participation, to enable District Clir E Bryce to make her
representation and travel to her next meeting, in accordance with KPC Standing Orders Item 10.vi

7.— Public participation session (15 minutes) - to include Police, District and County Councillors’
Reports

ESC Clir M Cook Bulletin had been circulated and available on the Parish Council
Website.

Suffolk Constabulary. Earl Soham. “Police are appealing for witnesses after a horse
died following a collision in Earl Soham on Saturday 22" October 2022. A woman rider
was badly shaken and suffered minor injuries in the incident, which happened at around
11.15 am in Church Lane. The motorist did not stop. Any information that could assist
the inquiry please call 101. Incident Reference CAD 158.”

District Clir E Bryce was welcomed to the meeting. She had sent her monthly report,
which would be circulated and added to the website and PEDL Parish Email. She
summarised the key points:

e  “An Online Survey. Suffolk County Council was keen to hear from Suffolk residents,
businesses and local communities, as it decides its budget for next year. An online
survey has been launched; please see her report for contact details and links to
respond. It will be available during November and details are in the report.

e  Being prepared for winter matters to Suffolk County Council Today marks the start of
the council’s new Winter Matters campaigh, a campaign packed full of tips and advice
to help you and your loved ones look after your money, health, wellbeing and safety
during the colder months. If high energy bills are preventing you from putting the
heating on, or you know anyone who may need extra help heating their home, please
contact Warm Homes Suffolk on 03456 037 686.

e There is a wealth of information on this and other ways in which you can prepare on the
Winter Matters page. SCC will also be sharing advice on social media and distributing
leaflets via the Rural Coffee Caravan and Suffolk Libraries to support everyone in
Suffolk.

o Suffolk Roadsafe Partnership rolls out ANPR devices to target speeding motorists. This
innovative project is part of the Suffolk Roadsafe Partnership between Suffolk County
Council and Constabulary thanks to a £400,000 grant from the council’s 2020 fund.
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